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NEWSLETTER                                                            Week of September 15, 2013 
 

Sunday – September 15 
 Sunday School @ 8:30 AM 
 Church Service @ 9:30 AM 

 Bible Sunday for our Second Grade Students 
 Church Picnic at Waterford-Bend after Church 

 

Monday – September 16 

 Lunch – Chicken Patty with Green Beans 
 Volleyball & Soccer Practice (St. John’s Westland) @ 3:30 – 5:00 PM 

 

Tuesday- September 17 

 Lunch - Mini Waffles with Potato and Sausage Patty 
 

Wednesday – September 18     

 Lunch – Chicken Nuggets with Mashed Potatoes 
 Chapel @ 8:05 AM 
 Mommy & Me @ 9:00 AM 
 Volleyball & Soccer Practice (St. John’s Westland) @ 3:30 – 5:00 pm 

 

Thursday – September 19 

 Lunch - Pepperoni Calzone with Baby Carrots 
 Volleyball & Soccer games vs. St. Paul’s, Livonia (at St. John’s) @ 4:00 PM 

 

Friday – September 20 

 Lunch - Popcorn Chicken with Mashed Potatoes 
 

Saturday – September 21 
 Volleyball Tournament (at HVL) @ 9:00 AM 

 

Sunday – September 225 
 Sunday School @ 8:30 AM 
 Church Service @ 9:30 AM 
  

 

 

Bible Sunday – All second grade students will be given a Bible in church THIS Sunday, September 15
th

. 

 

Church Picnic – The church picnic will be THIS Sunday, September 15
th

.  The church picnic will be at the 

Waterford-Bend facility located in the 6 Mile & Northville road area.  If your last name begins with A-M, 

please bring a side dish; if you last names begins with the letters N-Z, please bring a dessert. 

 

St. Peter’s Band Program – The band program will be starting up again for the 2013-2014 school year in 
October!  The program will be primarily for 5

th
 – 8

th
 graders, but may include 4

th
 graders who meet some 

preliminary requirements.  If your child is interested in beginning, continuing or resuming band, please 

email me, Yvonne Alaniva, at alaniva@sbcglobal.net IMMEDIATELY and include student’s name, birth 
date, instrument, and brief lesson history.  If your child would be a new student to band, please indicate 
any previous musical experience.  Details for the program will follow at a meeting later this month. 
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Shorts – Shorts are allowed through September 30

th
.  

 

Hoops Camp – Hoops Camp starts Monday, October 14
th
 (6:00 – 7:00 PM).  This year we have a new 

format similar to summer basketball.  Forty minute drills and 20 minutes of scrimmage.  There will 

be no charge this year, no awards, just basketball.  Bring a friend, they are welcome to attend. 

 

HVL Rummage Sale – It is time again for HVL’s Fall Rummage Sale.  Clean, usable items can be brought to 
HVL (9 AM – 5 PM) on September 23 & 24.  The sale will be Thursday, September 26, and Friday, 
September 27, from 9 AM – 5 PM, and Saturday, September 28, from 9 AM – noon.  Thank you in 
advance for your much appreciated donations.  Please, NO upholstered furniture, computer equipment, 
TV’s, or electrical items that may not work. Questions ??  Please feel free to call:  Diane Wendland (734-
455-9763) or JoAnn Ruth (734-420-0237).  Thank you very much for any help you can provide to HVL. 

 

Recycle Your Paper Grocery Bags - HVL is in need of paper grocery bags, please drop yours off in the 
school office. 

 

2013 Boy Pioneer Fall Campout – The campout will be the weekend of September 27
th
 – 29

th
 at Camp 

Killarney in the Irish Hills.  The cost is $20 per person and includes all food and drink from Friday dinner 
thru Sunday breakfast.  For those of you not familiar with this camp, it is for all boys in K-8

th
 grade.  Dad’s 

are encouraged to attend, if that isn’t possible let us know, your child is still welcome to attend.  If you want 
to tent but have no tent or sleeping bag, please call Glenn Schultz (734-751-3769).  Much more than 
archery is done at this campout.  Archery activities will be on Saturday.  Equipment is available for those 
who don’t have their own.  No experience is needed – instructors go over all safety rules and make sure 
they are enforced at all times.  This camp is sponsored by St. Paul’s (Livonia), St. Peter’s (Plymouth) and 

Divine Grace (Lake Orion).  REGISTRATIONS WERE DUE September 13
th
, so if you are planning on 

attending, you need to contact Mr. Schultz ASAP.  Hope to see you there!!  Registration packets are 

available at the communion registry and in the school hallway.  Mr. Pappenfuss will be attending 

this campout also.  Please contact him regarding carpooling to Killarney. 

 

Box Tops for Eduction – Please start saving your Box Tops for Education.  Mrs. Theresa Good will be in 
charge of this program this year. 

 

Cross Country – Grades 3-8 will participate in Cross Country at Cross of Glory on Friday, October 4
th
.  We 

will need volunteers to drive to this event also.   
 

Parent Walking Time – If you would like to get some exercise after dropping off your children at school, you 
are welcome to walk with other parents.  We will be walking Monday, Wednesday & Fridays @ 8:20 AM at 
McClumpha Park.  (We will change our location to Laurel Park on bad weather days.)  If you have any 
questions, please contact Christina Broekhuizen. 

 

Online Grades – If you have a child in grades 5-8, please check to see if your password works for engrade.  If 
it does not, let Mr. Pappenfuss or Mr. Lehman know. 

 

Upcoming School Dates to Remember  
 Tuesday, October 8 – Midterm for Quarter I 
 Wednesday, October 9 through Friday, October 11 – Michigan District Teachers’ Conference            

No School 
 


